




To whom it may concern from the Forestry Industry Action Panel,

Thankyou for allowing the public to make a submission in regards to our thoughts on NSW
forest legislation in line with public concern and allowing us to have a voice.

My name is Olivia. I am 23 years old, a science student at the , and
currently reside in , NSW. I have been a strong advocate for the protection of
forests around Australia ever since I became a volunteer with the Wilderness Society 2
years ago. I am the team leader for my group, and I have been really invested in our current
campaigns and have loved hearing the voices of my fellow constituents through the outreach
work we have done. A highlight for us was organising a film screening in my previous
electorate, , earlier this year, to which we aimed to gather a community of concerned
individuals who care deeply about community rights in environmental decision making.
Some of the conversations and emotions shared were really powerful, and still resonate with
me all these months later.

My deep concern for forest protection was ignited back in middle school. I lived in Brisbane
at the time. I found out about a proposal to clear land for a development project, around a
squash court next door to me. There were these huge native trees that surrounded the court,
for sure over 100 years old judging by the circumference of the trees. When I found out, I felt
like I needed to act quickly. I emailed and phoned the local council, but I remember them
stating that there was nothing I could do to stop it as the proposal was already confirmed.I
remember looking outside my bedroom window a week or so later and seeing the first tree
fall next door. It upset me deeply, because I saw it with my own eyes.

Over the last 20 years, this area has seen widespread logging, and many native species of
flora and fauna, especially koalas, have disappeared along with most of their habitat. The
limited protection of koala habitat (koala hubs in the Great Koala National Park only
guaranteeing safety to ⅓ of the total known koala population in the park).

This is one piece of the extensive amount of evidence supplied by the NSW parliamentary
inquiry into koala populations and habitat. It found that koalas will be extinct in NSW without
urgent intervention to protect habitat. We’ve already lost 54% of the forests and woodlands
that were here prior to colonisation. Research shows that further logging is forcing the koala
and many other species into an extinction vortex.

I am frustrated and deeply saddened that the situation is not being dealt with. I expect this
review to result in serious action, including a decision to call for an immediate suspension
and subsequent transition out of old growth native forest logging in NSW.

I appreciate your time in considering my submission.

With thanks and gratitude,
Olivia Hadley




